
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
TO: EUSTIS CITY COMMISSION 
  

FROM: Tom Carrino, City Manager 
  

DATE: November 7, 2024 
  

RE: Resolution Number 24-93: Bid Award for Construction Services for the Ferran 
Park Seawall Rehabilitation Project 

Introduction: 
Resolution Number 24-93 awards Bid Number 015-24 to East Coast Marine Construction 
and Design of Daytona Beach, Florida, for the Ferran Park Seawall Rehabilitation Project, 
authorizes the City Manager to execute all agreements with East Coast Marine 
Construction and Design, and authorizes a CIP Fiscal Year 2024-25 budget amendment 
and fund rollover to complete the project. 
 

Background: 
The Seawall at Ferran Park, across from the Splash Pad, has significant noticeable cracks 
spanning approximately 70 feet. In May 2018, City Staff worked with Dredging & Marine 
Consultants (Engineer, DMC) to provide a cost-effective solution to repair the seawall and 
provided a few design alterations which include a pin pile system along the 70-foot 
segment of effected seawall.  

 
In January 2024, Staff requested DMC to revise the design package from May 2018 with 
an updated set of construction plans, technical specifications, and engineer’s probable 
cost estimate; as well as assistance on all associated local and state permitting. DMC 
provided a design that proposed repair of a 70-foot strip of seawall supported by a pin pile 
system, concrete encasements and replacement of the current steel cap.   
 
October 2nd, 2024 was the opening for Bid Number 015-24 Ferran Park Seawall 
Rehabilitation Design Package. The City received four (4) bid offers that ranged from 
$809,824 up to $1,264,713. Of those four applications, East Coast Marine Construction 
and Design of Daytona Beach, Florida offered to perform this Scope of Work for a Lump 
Sum Agreement of $809,824. The work will be substantially completed on or before 150 
days from NTP, and completed and ready for final payment in accordance with the General 
Conditions on or before 150 days from NTP.  Staff will work with the contractor to minimize 
impacts to the Georgefest celebration. 
 

 

Prepared By: 
Daniel Millan, Engineer - Public Works and Utilities  
 



 
 

Reviewed By: 

Rick Gierok, P.E. - Director of Public Works/City Engineer 
Sally Mayer – Administrative Supervisor, Public Utilities 
 
 
Attachment(s): 
Resolution Number 24-93 
Attachment A: Ferran Park Seawall Repair Plans (June 26, 2024) 
 
Bid Number 015-24 – upon request 

 


